Report of the SAC Research and Presentation Working Group SAC17-ANN/6
Monday, June 26, 2017, Revised
The Working Group organized the SAC Midwinter forum, which took place Monday, January 23, 1-2:30, Georgia World Congress Center, B207. 
Topic was: Music & Law Genre/Form: Implementation, Practice, and Experience. Presenters were Lia Contursi (Head of Cataloging, Arthur W. Diamond Law Library, Columbia University) and Casey Mullin (Head of Cataloging and Metadata Services, Western Washington University)  
There was substantial discussion in the Q&A session after the forum presentations, which was recorded in the Midwinter Meeting minutes. The minutes and the two PowerPoint presentations   have been posted to ALA Connect.
A SAC Presentation Committee Proposal for ALA Annual Meeting Program Monday June 26, 2017, 1-2:30 pm, McCormick, W183b was accepted last year. There will be two presenters on Monday. 
The topic will be: Subjects in authority records: looking towards a linked data future
[bookmark: _MailAutoSig]The speakers are Bob Maxwell, Ancient Languages and Special Collections Librarian Harold B. Lee Library, Brigham Young University, and Adam L. Schiff Principal Cataloger University of Washington Libraries. They will do a joint presentation, with question and answer to follow. 
A summary of the content is as follows: Currently, subject relationships may be recorded in NACO records only between entities established in the LC/NACO Authority File.  Relationships to terms in other thesauri such as LCSH or LCGFT are currently prohibited.  In a linked data future, it would be useful to record subject relationships in work records and genre/form relationships in work or expression records, since the information would only need to be recorded once and then could be inherited by all the expressions of that work, or all manifestations of the expression. It would be useful to begin recording these relationships in MARC so that when the data migrates to whatever format we have in the future the relationships will already be recorded.  
As usual, time is set allotted after the presentations for Q&A and discussion.
Updated:
Working Group status, function, and discussion of future presentations/ideas
[bookmark: _GoBack]The chair is cycling off SAC, so a new chair and membership is needed.   
It is interesting to note that the original charge of the group  (communicated by an original former member) was to discover ideas and possible speakers for presentations by monitoring the research in subject analysis. Thus the title: Research and Presentation Working Group. It was also brought to the attention of the group that speakers can originate from both inside and outside of active SAC membership. Also, if potential speakers that normally do not attend ALA can be invited with enough notice, they could apply for travel support from their institutions. 
At the Sunday meeting at ALA Annual, no potential topics were brought up as potential future presentation topics, but the group chair invited suggestions via email to the current and future co-chairs of SAC.

Respectfully submitted, 
Peter Fletcher (chair)
Jennifer Bromley
Brian Cain

